
March 16, 2011 

SELECTMEN MEETING 

Present: Michael blaudschun, Chair; Margaret Schillemat & Warren Hammack, selectmen. 

Others Attending: Susan Hansel, Troy Tucker, Site Plan review Officer; Richard Pratt, Jr., Chief 

of Police. 

The selectmen Meeting was opened by Michael Blaudschun at 7:00pm, seconded by Warren 

Hammack. All paperwork was signed and read. Copies of the Audit Report (Draft) was given to 

the Selectmen. 

1) Susan Hansel came to speak to the Selectmen about the Archives putting in for a Grant. 

They have five (5) books to be preserved. (4) books of Selectmen records from 1802 

thru 1885 and The School District Book. These books will be digitized. The Archives 

already have (6) books done, these were done in 2004. The (6) books are not digitized. 

Selectmen signed the paperwork for Susan to send into the State. 

2) Troy Tucker wanted to ask the Selectmen their opinion on having an Occupancy 

Ordinance written up and put into the Zoning Ordinance book. Also wood stoves, what 

kind should have some inspections done before letting them be used in the homes? 

Another subject was Private Roads etc. 

3) Joan to make an appointment with Computer Solutions for the Server and a Computer. 

4) John Shea and Sue Oreman will be called to come in to speak with the Selectmen next 

Wednesday evening. 

5) Mike called for an Executive Session at 8:15pm, seconded by Margaret. This session is 

for RSA 91-A:3II (a+c) and RSA01-A:II (a). 

6) Mike adjourned the Selectmen meeting at 9:50pm. Seconded by Warren and carried 

unanimously. 
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